Welcome to the new town newsletter!

The sudden announcement in the January issue of the UCC Visitor
that this was its last issue — after a 70-year history of publication —
represented a serious loss to the Conway community, leaving a
void in our lives. Suddenly town boards, committees, and councils
had no way to announce programs and schedules, and residents
were left without a forum of our own, a place to post notices or
contribute articles, poems, recipes, and garden advice.

Recognizing the need for a town-wide newsletter if Conway were
to retain its identity as an informed and involved community,
several concerned residents approached the select board to make a
case for the town administration to publish a monthly newsletter
that would both fulfill the need for a means of information
dissemination and serve the interests of townspeople. The select
board responded by appointing the four of us to a committee to
develop and produce the newsletter in your hands, and it
appropriated the funds that have enabled us to do so. We are
starting small, but we hope the newsletter will grow with each
issue.

Our aim is not just to present select board and town department
matters but to make the newsletter a true community newsletter
containing contributions from that community. Your involvement
will assure the growth of this newsletter into what we envision.

Kathy Kennedy-Llamas, Chair - katkennedy250@yahoo.com
Patricia Lynch, Editor - patricialynch@earthlink.net
Veronique Blanchard, Treasurer - veroniquece28@gmail.com
Louise Beckett, Design & Layout - Imbeckett@crocker.com

From the Town Administrator

Thank you to those who rallied around the need for a community
newsletter and jumped in to get it done! | look forward to this new
chapter in Conway history and hope that residents will let us know
their thoughts and make suggestions about the newsletter.

This newsletter, designed to help bring the town together, could
not come at a better time. The next few weeks and months will be
challenging for many as we try to lessen the burden on local
hospitals caused by the expected increase in COVID-19 virus
cases. Please check www.townofconway.com for updates on
COVID-19, helpful links, and more. You probably know that
schools are closed, as are public gathering places (including all
town buildings). Committees have conference lines for meetings to
ensure that these are open meetings; anyone can call in. See the
website calendar listings and click on them for the numbers to call
(enter the PIN to join). This is in order to listen; please do not
comment unless recognized by the chair.

By the time you get this newsletter, we will have a clearer picture
of the level of local contagion, although we are in the early stages
of this global pandemic. If events progress as most experts expect,
Town Meeting may be postponed, perhaps until after June 30.
Special legislation is being rushed through the State House and
governor’s office to address municipal needs. After June 30, the
town may need to operate on last year’s budget, month by month.

Still, the town will continue to operate: roads will be tended, the
transfer station will be open, public safety officials will be
available, and we will be working to make sure everyone in town
has what they need to make it through this situation.

Thank you for your understanding during this difficult time.
Thomas W. Hutcheson
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Senior Calendar — April — May

Council on Aging (COA) The COA receives a grant from the
state Executive Office of Elder Affairs and an appropriation from
the town. Meetings are held on the first Wednesday of the month
at 9:00 a.m. in Town Hall. For information, contact Patricia Ann
Lynch, COA chair, at 369-4284.

Monthly Foot Care Screening, education, and care; prevention of
falls and diabetic foot problems. Screenings are held on the first
Monday of the month in Town Hall by appointment only. Call Peg
Tiley at 369-4010 for information and reservations.

Monthly Walk-in Wellness Clinic First Friday of the month
from 9:00 a.m. to noon in Town Hall with Town Nurse Lisa
White. Home visits by arrangement. Call 413-665-1400 x 114.

Senior Congregate Meals Lunches are held at noon on the last
Thursday of the month in Town Hall. A summer barbecue is held
at the Sportsmen's Club in August, and holiday meals during
November and December are in restaurants. Call Peg Tiley at 369-
4010 for information and reservations.

Senior Brunch Brunches, provided by LifePath, are held on the
second Thursday of the month at 11:00 a.m. in Town Hall.
Reservations must be made two days in advance by calling Peg
Tiley at 369-4010. There is a suggested voluntary donation of
$3.00 for the meal.

Health Bones & Balance Class This is a self-paced, low-impact,
one-hour exercise class to promote healthy bones and improve
balance, conducted by RSVP trainers. The class meets Tuesdays at
10:00 a.m. in Town Hall. Contact leader Gary Fentin at 369-0001
for information.
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Walking Group Join our walkers for gentle hikes around town.
Interesting conversations and improved overall health are
guaranteed! The group meets at 9:30 a.m. Monday mornings in
front of the library, weather permitting. Call Phylis Dacey at
413-369-4326 for information.

Yoga for Seniors Led by Jody Fontaine at the library on
Wednesdays. Class times: Gentle Mat Yoga, 10:00 -11:00 a.m.
Mat Yoga, 11:15 a.m.—12:15 p.m. Chair Yoga: 12:301:15 p.m. No
floor work is required for chair yoga, and standing poses are
optional. Call Jody at 413-824-9435 for information.

Senior Services

Free Home Repairs for Seniors Handymen are available to do,
free of charge, minor home repairs for seniors with the greatest
economic and social need. Although the labor is free, homeowners
are responsible for the cost of all needed parts and materials. Minor
home repairs include screen and broken window replacement,
handrail installation, and small carpentry, plumbing, and electrical
repairs. Donations are accepted. This program is funded by a grant
from LifePath under Title 11l of the Older Americans Act and the
Church Street Home Fund. If you need help with a small problem,
call Pat Lynch at

369-4284.

Durable Medical Equipment Loans The COA has items of
durable medical equipment available for loan. Currently on hand
are wheelchairs, walkers (with and without seats), crutches, canes,
tub and shower chairs, commodes, and raised toilet seats. Call
Hank Horstmann at 369-4405 to borrow equipment or if you have
equipment to donate. We are unable to accept donations of large
items such as hospital beds.

Home-Delivered Meals "Meals on Wheels" are available for
Conway seniors up to seven days per week. Call LifePath at 413-
773-5555 for information and registration.
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Van Transportation The Shelburne Falls Senior Center provides
curb-to-curb van transportation within Franklin County for seniors
60 and over. Call the center at 625-2502 to make an appointment at
least 48 hours in advance or for information about reservations and
fees. For rides to out-of-county medical appointments, call the
FRTA at 774-2262 x 163 for information and reservations.

COVID-19: Staying Healthy and
What To Do If You Are Sick

As more is learned about COVID-19 and the spread of the virus,
having up-to-date guidance for preventing its spread and treating
illness is important for all. While we learn more every day about
the impact of this novel virus, there are basic steps all can take to
slow the spread of illness in the community:

Take everyday preventive actions to stay healthy.

. Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

. Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth.

. Stay home when you are sick.

. Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the
tissue in the trash.

. Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces
using a regular household cleaning spray or wipe.

. Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20
seconds.

Follow public health advice.
Avoid crowds.
Take other suggested social distancing measures.

Stay informed.

The COVID-19 pages of the Massachusetts Department of Health
and the Centers for Disease Control are updated as information
becomes available.
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If you develop such symptoms as fever, cough, and/or difficulty
breathing and have been in close contact with a person known to
have COVID-19 or to have recently traveled from an area with
ongoing spread of COVID-19, stay home and call your healthcare
provider. Older patients and individuals with severe underlying
medical conditions or compromised immune systems should
contact their healthcare provider early, even if their illness is mild.

If you have severe symptoms, such as persistent pain or pressure in
the chest, new confusion, inability to arouse, or bluish lips or face,
seek care immediately. Your doctor will determine if you have
signs and symptoms of COVID-19 and whether you should be
tested.

For more information contact Regional Public Health Nurse Lisa
White at (413) 665-1400 x 114 or Iwhite@frcog.org

Seniors: Need Help?

Seniors in need of help with shopping, picking up prescriptions,
and so on should contact Pat Lynch, COA chair, at 369-4284 to let
us know of your need. We will make every effort to get a volunteer
to help. In addition, the South County Senior Center in South
Deerfield is offering LifePath meals for pickup on Monday,
Wednesday, and Friday. Call the center at 665-2141 to order a
meal.

Girl Scouting in Conway

The Conway Girl Scout Daisy Troop is made up of ten bold and
adventurous first graders in their second year of learning new skills
and forming lifelong bonds through Scouts. Since the troop's
inception, they have visited farms, fire stations, museums, and
mountain coasters and explored the great outdoors on hiking
expeditions. They have also picked-up trash at the town ball field,
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met Tom Ricardi's raptors, and assisted limited-mobility residents
of Buckley Healthcare. Last April the girls collected and decorated
reusable bags to be given away at the Field Memorial Library.
Proceeds from the troop's first cookie sale will support a camping
trip; half to be donated to the Franklin County Regional Dog
Shelter.

For their next service project, the girls are looking for an Earth
Day activity. Suggestions are welcome! The troop is also working
on a badge related to the role of seeds in nature. If you have unique
seeds to share or are a farmer willing to speak to the girls or host a
tour, please let a troop leader know staciebeck925@gmail.com or
call 503-840-2897. We are always looking for opportunities to help
the community.

The Conway Girl Scout Cadette Troop (seventh graders) have been
together since kindergarten. This year, the girls are working on
their Silver Award service project. They are putting together self-
care bags for people who need help, such as after a fire or in
domestic situations. The bags will include soap, shampoo, lotion,
deodorant, toothbrushes and toothpaste, etc. There is a bin for
donations in Town Hall. If you are interested in helping out, please
let a troop leader know (369-4450) or contact gscwm.org.

Talkin’ Trash

This month's column is brought to you by the Conway Board of
Health. In these challenging times, we ask all residents visiting the
Conway Transfer Station to please abide by the following rules:

. Dump your trash, recycling, and compost quickly.

. Keep a safe distance (six feet) from other users and
attendants.

. Do NOT enter the attendants' shed.

. Don’t linger on the premises to visit.
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. Wash your hands and/or use hand sanitizer after leaving the
transfer station.
. Make fewer trips.

Please note: the swap shed, or "Conway Mall,"” will be closed to
the public temporarily. The "free table" is also closed for now, also
for safety reasons.

Permit stickers will become available this month; please watch this
newsletter for more information on how to purchase stickers or
check the Board of Health page on the town website
www.townofconway.com. The cost remains $10.00 per vehicle.

If you have questions about trash or recycling in Conway, please
contact Veronique Blanchard at veroniquece28@gmail.com.

Thanks for your help in keeping our hard-working attendants safe!

“Clean Sweep” Bulky Waste Recycling Day

The Spring “Clean Sweep” Bulky Waste Recycling Day is
scheduled for Saturday, May 16, from 9:00 a.m. to noon, at three
locations. The three drop-off sites are Buckland Recreation Facility
at 66 Ashfield Rd. (Rte. 112 South), Northfield Highway Garage at
49 Caldwell Rd., and Whately Transfer Station at 73 Christian Ln.

Residents from any member town of the Franklin County Solid
Waste District may bring bulky items such as tires, appliances,
scrap metal, furniture, mattresses, carpeting, construction debris,
computers, televisions, propane tanks, and other large items.

Disposal fees, cash only, apply for most items. A price list is at:
http://www.franklincountywastedistrict.com/cleansweep.html and
is also available at the district office, 117 Main Street, 2" floor,
Greenfield.
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Bulky Rigid Plastics accepted for a special recycling program;
$5.00 per load. Acceptable items for this special program are
limited to 5-gallon pails, plastic lawn furniture, plastic trash barrels,
recycling bins, laundry baskets, storage totes, and milk crates.

Clean, dry textiles (bagged) and books accepted for free reuse or
recycling. Acceptable items include CLEAN & DRY clothing,
shoes, curtains, bedding, towels, and stuffed animals in any
condition (except moldy or wet). Clothing or linens that are torn,
stained, damaged, or unwearable can be recycled into insulation.
Hardcover or paperback books can be in any condition except
moldy or wet. No encyclopedias.

Residents and businesses do not need to preregister. Materials will
be recycled whenever possible.

For more information: (413) 772-2438
info@franklincountywastedistrict.org Please note our new
address: 117 Main St., 2™ Floor, Greenfield, MA 01301. MA
Relay for the hearing impaired: 711 or 1-800-439-2370
(TTY/TDD). The District is an equal opportunity provider.

Conway Historical Society

The Conway Historical Society was incorporated in April 1973 to
collect and preserve historical records and artifacts that document
persons, places, organizations and events in and associated with
Conway, Massachusetts. The Society maintains a museum at 50
Main Street, open on Sundays (2-4 p.m.) in July and August - or by
appointment - and during the Festival of the Hills. The one-room
Boyden Schoolhouse, adjacent to the Conway Grammar School, is
maintained by the Society and is open during the Festival.

Annual membership dues are $10 for individuals and $18 for
families; new members and volunteers are always welcome! The
Society is a nonprofit 501(c) (3) organization.
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The Society maintains a collection of important organizational
records, family papers and photographs, and hundreds of artifacts.
Visit our website at conwaymasshistory.org

Meetings are held in March, May, September, and November and
feature presentations by local artists, historians, collectors, and
people with expertise in topics of local or timely interest.

Field Memorial Library

Unfortunately, 2020 is not off to a happy start. Because of the
coronavirus pandemic the library is closed until further notice.
Nevertheless, there is library news, the first of which is that FML
has a new director. My name is David Whittier, | have worked at
FML for 22 years, and | was delighted to be appointed director as
of Dec 1, 2019, and to have served as interim director for five
months before that. As director, | want to assure that library
resources meet the needs and interests of Conway residents; please
mail, email, call, or stop by the library when we reopen to share
your interests and ideas on how FML can serve Conway. When
we reopen, new titles will be available in fiction, nonfiction, and
children’s books.

Libraries in the Woods: In a major library project, already
underway for 2020, FML joined with 24 other libraries in our area
to form a “community read” project called “Libraries in the
Woods,” inspired by the nonfiction work Braiding Sweetgrass:
Indigenous Wisdom, Scientific Knowledge, and the Teaching of
Plants by Robin Wall Kimmerer. Please check our website or
Libraries in the Woods on Facebook for links. As part of this
project FML is hosting an exhibit of Native American sweetgrass
and ash splint baskets. These baskets, provided by the Friends of
the Field, radiate patience in their design and development.
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Hours: Monday 3:00 - 6:00 p.m.; Wednesday 2:00 - 7:00 p.m.;
Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Friends Meeting: 2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 p.m. All
are welcome.

The FML Book Club is currently reading Miracle Creek by Angie
Kim. To join the club, contact the director. Check the library
website for the next meeting date after the library reopens.

David Whittier, Director

Field Memorial Library

1 EIm St, Conway, MA 01341
https://fieldmemoriallibrary.org/
conwayfmldir@gmail.com
413-369-4646

Weekly Wednesday Mah Jongg

A group of Mah Jongg players has been meeting on Wednesdays
from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Conway fire house. Games are
played according to the Wright Patterson rules. If you are
interested in joining this group, call Phylis Dacey at 369-4326 for
more information.

From the Farmers at Natural Roots

With growing concern about Covid-19, we want to update the
community on the steps we are taking to ensure we can safely
continue to provide access to food here at our farm. Presently we
are disinfecting all frequently touched surfaces — door, cooler, and
freezer handles; the checkout device, pens, and calculator; etc. — at
least three times per day. We've provided a hand-washing station
outside the CSA barn and ask everyone, customers and farm crew
alike, to wash their hands thoroughly with soap for a full 20
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seconds before entering the barn. We and our small farm crew are
being extra cautious about washing hands upon arrival at work and
throughout the day, especially before and after tending things in
the farm store.

We are in contact with local health professionals, other local farm
stores and grocers, and the board of health to update our practices
as the situation evolves. We are closely in touch with our crew and
monitor their potential exposure to the coronavirus on a daily basis.
No farm workers will come to work if they feel unwell. Please do
not come to the farm if you are feeling unwell or have been in
contact with anyone exhibiting symptoms. If you are in need of
farm produce or food items and can't make it to the farm, call or
email us and we'll arrange to get you what you need.

We will continue to monitor the situation and will update you with
any changes. Meanwhile, we are continuing to get ready for the
start of our 2020 season. It is a privilege to provide nourishment to
our community in this unsettled time. Wishing you health, peace,
and resilience from all of us at the farm, and looking forward to
seeing you when we're able!

The Festival of the Hills — We Need You!

The Festival of the Hills has been a tradition for Conway for
decades. Over our many years we have provided funds to
graduating high school seniors not only for college but for their
first step into independence, whether that meant trade school or
transportation to a new job. This year we are looking to fill the
following leader roles:

Fried Dough, Food Vendors, Advertising, Marketing (college

student looking for experience?), Logistics (parking and
coordinator of rental equipment)
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We will train for these positions! You are not required at every
meeting. We just need dependable individuals who want to keep
our festival and scholarships alive. To learn more, please email us
at festivalofthehills@yahoo.com.

Hilltown Churches Food Pantry

The Hilltown Churches Food Pantry is located at 429 Main Street,
Ashfield, in Friendship Hall, downstairs in Ashfield
Congregational Church. It serves the eleven hill towns of Ashfield,
Buckland, Charlemont, Colrain, Conway, Hawley, Heath, Monroe,
Plainfield, Rowe, and Shelburne. The only requirement for joining
the food pantry is proof of residency in one of these towns and a
simple statement of need. There are no income requirements. If
you need food, please come and sign up

Food distributions are held every other Tuesday from 3:00 to 6:00
p.m. We typically serve about 600 people at each distribution.
Emergency food is available during off hours.

The pantry relies on donations of both money and food for our
continued operation. We are able to stretch our money by shopping
at the Food Bank of Western Mass., as they provide most foods
free and a few for 19 cents/Ib. Last year we gave out 85,616
pounds of food to those in need. We spend 96-98 percent of our
budget directly on food.

Franklin County Regional Dog Shelter

The Franklin County Regional Dog Shelter, 10 Sandy Lane,
Turners Falls, MA 01376, led by Shelter Director Leslee Colucci,
is a group of mostly volunteers serving 21 Franklin County towns.
We are determined to help every dog who enters our facility in
every way possible. Our mission is to provide a safe, welcoming
temporary home for stray, lost, or unwanted dogs and to find a
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home best suited for each individual dog. The shelter’s director and
her assistant are the only two paid positions, with all the
day-to-day care of the dogs done by a corps of volunteers. These
dedicated volunteers are the reason for the shelter's success.
Expenses are met through donations and fundraising.

There is a never ending need for new volunteers to help care for the
dogs and provide them with socialization, training, and just good
old play time. Please come by for an application and to see how
you can help with the care of the dogs! We currently are looking to
fill the following positions: media coordinator, volunteer
coordinator, and event coordinator. Please contact the shelter at
413-676-9182 or fcrdogkennel.org if you are interested in more
information.

Take a Walk Around the Meadow

Have you visited the town’s South River Meadow just off
Shelburne Falls Road in the town center? The 11-acre property has
been steadily cleaned up over the last few years.

Mowed walking paths around the center hayfield provide access to
the river, and a native-stone memorial bench generously donated
by the Hatch family last year offers a place to rest. Bluebirds have
set up housekeeping in the four nesting boxes on the east side of
the field. Look for the large kestrel house on the south end. The
perimeter vegetation is becoming a showcase of native plants and
their pollinators. The more than 75 shrubs planted by Conway’s
sixth graders (marked by red and white flags) wintered over well
and are “springing” to life.

The meadow is a pleasant place to stretch your legs or sit and
contemplate the river. There is parking in the flat area below
Shelburne Falls Road. Please abide by the Conway leash law and
pick up after your dogs.

Town of Conway Open Space Committee and Friends of the South River
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Calling all Conway Craftspeople

In this time of shortage, we are looking for those with sewing skills
to help make protective fabric masks for those in need. If you can
help, either with sewing skills or supplies, please contact Kathy
Llamas at katkennedy250@yahoo.com.

Conway Ambulance Needs EMTSs

The Ambulance Department is looking for new members!
Residents with a current EMT license or who are interested in
getting their license should contact us. Conway Ambulance
reimburses EMTs for their class expenses and state testing fees if
they join after becoming certified. The department also offers to
pay up front the costs of an EMT class and state exams for anyone
who agrees to work on the ambulance for a minimum of one year
or more. Although this is a volunteer ambulance service, members
are paid for each call they answer. To learn more about these
options and opportunities, contact Director Gemma Vanderheld at
ambulance@townofconway.com or 369-4235 x 9.

Garden Club Notes

The aims of the Conway Garden Club are to stimulate interest in
gardening and related skills, to enhance the natural beauty of our
area, and to educate and promote environmental improvement.
The club welcomes suggestions for projects that would benefit the
town. And, as always, we welcome new members. Contact Pat
Lynch at 413-369-4284 or email patricialynch@earthlink.net with
questions.
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Conway Swimming Pool Seeks Donations

Please make a donation to the Conway Community Swimming
Pool and help keep the pool open this coming summer! No
contribution is too small. Send payments to Conway Swimming
Pool, Inc., 309 Whately Road, Conway, MA 01341. Donations
may also be made at the Greenfield Savings Bank in Conway or
online by PayPal or credit card at conwayswimmingpool.org.

South River Miso Company

South River Miso, 888 Shelburne Falls Road, is a family-owned,
artisan miso company located at South River Farm in Conway. We
have been making hand-crafted, wood-fired, certified organic miso
for over thirty years according to a centuries-old Japanese
farmhouse tradition. This is miso-making practiced in a
time-honored way in an atmosphere where careful food preparation
is considered fundamental to the healing arts.

Visitors are welcome by appointment Monday through Friday.
Please contact us at least a week in advance to make arrangements
— info@southrivermiso.com or 413-369-4057. There is a discount
for orders picked up in person.

Baker’s Country Store and Luncheonette

The store is open seven days a week for take-out breakfast (served
all day) and lunch during the COVID-19 ban on dining-in
restaurants. Current hours: Monday-Friday 6:00 a.m. — 6:00 p.m.,
Saturday and Sunday 7:00 a.m. — 5:00 p.m. Call 369-4936.

Baker’s has been family owned and operated for more than 30

years. Along with our delicious breakfast and lunches, we have a
variety of homemade desserts and baked goods, as well a large
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selection of last-minute items. We feature freshly baked cakes,
muffins, pies and cookies. Put in your order today for one of
Helen’s famous pies! See us on Facebook —
https://www.facebook.com/Bakers-Country-Store and check out
today’s specials. We look forward to seeing you again soon.

The Conway Inn

The inn is open daily during the Covid-19 restaurant ban for take-
out pizza, chicken wings and bread sticks. Hours are 4:00 - 8:00
p.m. The Inn has been owned and operated for over 30 years by
Barbara Llamas at the landmark location on Main Street where it
has stood for over 180 years. Call 413-369-4428 to place your
order — thank you!

OESCO

Orchard Equipment and Supply was founded by Norman and
Thelma French in Burlington, Connecticut, in 1954. In 1967 the
company moved into its current facility in Conway, a former mill
building on the South River. Under the leadership of the Frenches
son, President Russell French, the company has since grown to
include 27 employees. OESCO's focus is to serve the fruit
growing and cider industry from pruning to cider processing. At
their Conway facility, OESCO manufactures tools for the orchard.
A retail store provides for the needs of all gardeners.

Sales, Showroom, and Warehouse Hours: Monday - Friday 7:00
a.m. - 5:00 p.m.; Saturday 7:00 a.m. - noon

OESCO, Inc.

PO Box 540, 8 Ashfield Road

Phone 800-634-5557; 413-369-4335; Fax 413-369-4431
info@oescoinc.com
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Interested in VVolunteering for the
Newsletter?
We welcome input from the community. Do you have a story to

tell, a column we might publish regularly, or time to spare? If so,
get in touch with Kathy Llamas at katkennedy250@yahoo.com.

We welcome volunteers to help serve on the committee; if you are
interested, contact Kathy Llamas at katkennedy250@yahoo.com.

We will also need volunteers around the 24th of each month to
help assemble the paper, mostly for folding and stapling. Even an
hour or two will be most appreciated!

Conway Currents Will run advertisements, much as the Visitor did.
Ads are $9.75 for one month, $24.75 for 6 months, or $45.75 for
12 months. For information on advertisement payment contact
Janice Warner at treasurer@townofconway.com or call
413-369-4235 x 2.

Ads are limited to 100 words maximum. Give-aways,
lost-and-found items, and noncommercial notes are always free.

The deadline for articles in the newsletter is the 20th of the
preceding month. Please send your content by email to
patricialynch@earthlink.net. Thank you!

If you find any errors in the issue of Conway Currents please let us
know by contacting Pat Lynch at patricialynch@earthlink.org Our
aim is to present clear and accurate information of interest to the
community.

Cover image of the South River courtesy of Michele Turre
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Town Office Personnel and Hours

Call 413-369-4235 and follow the instructions to reach the
appropriate office.

Conway Select board: John P. O'Rourke, Chair, Robert
Armstrong, Philip Kantor

Newsletter Committee: Kathy Llamas, Chair, Louise M. Beckett,
Vice-chair, Veronique Blanchard, Treasurer, Patricia Ann Lynch,
Secretary

Town Administrator: Tom Hutcheson
Mon.-Thur. 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Fri. 9:00 a.m. - noon

Asst. to Town Administrator: Lisa Turowsky
Mon. 2:00 - 8:00 p.m., Tues., Thur., Fri. 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Town Clerk: Laurie Lucier
Tues., Thur., Fri. 8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Treasurer/Tax Collector: Jan Warner
Mon., Wed., Thur. 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Asst. Treasurer/Tax Collector: Lynn Kane
Mon., Wed., Thur. 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Accountant: Michael Kociela
Monday afternoons or by appointment

Assessors' Clerk: Laura Hutt
Mon.-Wed. 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., Thur. 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Board of Health Clerk: Ginnie Knowlton
Thur. 2:00 - 4:00 p.m., Sat. 9:00 a.m. - noon
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